
Notification • October 2023  

 

 
#20535542 

Mitcham Hills Road Corridor Upgrade 
Russell Street, Main Road and Sheoak Road junctions  

Night works and temporary traffic changes 

As part of the Mitcham Hills Corridor Upgrade the South Australian Government is upgrading the Russell 

Street, Main Road and Sheoak Road junctions. This upgrade will increase capacity across the road 

network and improve road safety for all users. 

As part of the project, utility service relocations work, drainage installation and removal of road kerbing and 

medians along Russell Street and the intersection of Main Road, will require the temporary closure of Russell 

Street at night.  

What to expect 

Night works will take place from Sunday, 22 October until Thursday, 30 November 2023 between the hours 

of 7pm and 6am, weather permitting. No works will be undertaken on Friday and Saturday nights. 

To safely facilitate these works, Russell Street will be temporarily closed between the intersections of Main 

Road and Sheoak Road during working hours. Motorists will need to detour via Main Road and Sheoak Road. 

Speed and lane restrictions will also be in place in the vicinity of the works. 

Local access for Russell Street residents will be maintained throughout the works wherever possible, with 

advance notice provided if there is a need to temporarily restrict driveway access. Refer to the map overleaf for 

traffic detour information.  

Additionally, day works are continuing across the works area between 7am and 5pm Monday to Friday, weather 

permitting. No day works will be undertaken on Saturdays and Sundays. 

Main Road will remain open to traffic at all times with speed and lane restrictions in place while works are 

being undertaken.  

Please take extra care when workers are on site. Observe speed limits, lane restrictions and traffic controllers 

when travelling through the area. No changes to public transport services are planned during these works. 

Pedestrians and cyclists are advised to take care when travelling through the area. For safety reasons there may 

be some restricted access. Where required, signage will be in place to direct pedestrians and cyclists to 

alternative access and/or detours.  

Some noise disturbance can be expected at times while these works are completed, however the work will be 

managed to minimise disturbance to nearby residents and businesses as much as practically possible. This 

includes scheduling more intrusive works in the early evening. Individual service providers will advise separately 

of any potential interruptions to services during these works.   

This project is scheduled to be completed in early 2024. 

Further information 

For more information, or to register for project updates please contact the project team via the details below: 

• phone 1300 794 880 

• email to DIT.MitchamHills@sa.gov.au  

• visiting www.dit.sa.gov.au/mitchamhills 

Kind regards  

Mitcham Hills Road Corridor project engagement team 
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Temporary night road closure – Russell Street, Belair 
Sunday, 22 October until Thursday, 30 November 2023, Russell Street between the hours of 7pm and 6am, Sunday to Thursdays (weather permitting). 


